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dedicated to building and maintain-
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and Huron, from Thunder Bay to 

Sudbury. 

The VTA is a member of Hike 

Canada En Marche, Hike Ontario, 

Ontario Trails Council, and Trans 

Canada Trail. 
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2014 Steve Taylor Award 

The 2014 Steve Taylor Award went to Carole Blaquiere and Chris Kuntz - for their outstanding leader-

ship and organization (combined leading/sweep) of the 10 Challenge hikes this year.  Congratulations 

Carole and Chris!!   

And more congratulations are in order!!...  
 

The 6 people who reported completing at least 40 km of the 

Voyageur Trail between Aug. 24, 2013 and Aug. 24, 2014 

(part of the 40th Anniversary celebrations) were: Patrick 

Capper, Carole Blaquiere, Chris Kuntz, Garry Koteles, Gale 

Koteles and Steve Dominy. 
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Check out pages 4-5 to see all the 

winning photos!   

 

Thanks again to Joanie and Gary 

McGuffin for using their expertise 

to judge the photos!! 

The VTA completed its year-long celebration of its 40th year in 

existence. Over the past year we have had many hikes and 
activities to encourage people to use the trail. Our goal was to 

revitalize the association and to promote the trail. In this mat-
ter, I think we have partially succeeded. There is interest along 

the shores of Superior to renew existing trails and to create 
new trails. As these projects are put into place, we stand to 

have a world class trail to attract hikers from all over the globe. 

Chris and I have tried to hike as much of the trail as we could 

over the year. We began in Elliot Lake and slowly are making 
our way to Sault Ste. Marie. Along the way we have met 

many of the wonderful people who are quietly maintaining the 

trail or promoting it. There are many, many hidden gems 
along the path, although Chris wants to change the name of 

our hikes from Challenge Hikes to òa sunny walk in the 
woodsó. Rest assured we will be going north in the upcoming 

years. 

 

One of the reasons that we led these hikes was to promote the 

40th anniversary of the Voyageur Trail. Other events included 

the 40 km challenge and the photo contest. Six people 
achieved the 40km challenge (see newsletter cover); one, Pat-

rick Capper, did it in 4 days!  Steve will be contacting those 
folks. The photo contest generated many fantastic pictures and 

I am happy that Joanie and Gary McGuffin  agreed to judge 
them, because I could not have picked one over the others! 
(See next section for a list of the winners and pages 4-5 for a full photo 

spread of the winning photos). 

 

Other achievements over the past year include the develop-

ment of new trail loops both in Rossport and in Pic River, as 

well as a group in Marathon that has been working on an area 
west of the Little Pic River. A new reroute is in the making 

between Elliot Lake and Blind River, and another one has 
been completed just outside of Sault Ste. Marie. The Kinghorn 

Trail project continues to move ahead and of course Marathon 
is forging ahead with a planned Group of Seven trail all the 

way to Neys Provinical Park. 

 

At the association level, the new edition (4.1) of the guidebook 
has been completed and is in circulation, and we have com-

pleted the Risk Management Plan. We have decided to partner 
with Backroads Maps instead of trying to sell GPS maps. 

Backroads has the capacity to stay on top of technology. I 
believe that the new edition of the Backroad Maps for our 

region will have the updated trail information. For the next 

year, I plan to work on a new strategic plan. A committee is 
slowly coming together, and we will hopefully have some help 

from the OTC (Ontario Trails Council). an organization that 
we have recently joined. The trail information will be updated 

on the OTC website soon. 

 

The 2014 AGM was hosted by Marathon Economic Develop-

ment Cooperation on October 18th. The dayõs agenda was jam 

packed with presentations and activities, including the reopen-
ing of the trail from Marathon to Heron Bay. Kirsten Spence 

presented her work done on trails on the North Shore of Supe-

rior, which was eye opening to say the least. There are over 70 

trail groups that develop and maintain trail along the rocky 
shores of Superior! There was much discussion on the pro-

posed Group of Seven Trail which would wind its way from 
Marathon to Neys Provincial park. This would be 30km of 

new trail along some of the most spectacular scenery around. 

On looking back, itõs been quite the eventful year. I hope that 

we can accomplish as much in the upcoming year.  Thanks to 

all of you volunteers that have made this happen. 

 

PHOTO CONTEST WINNERS  

Here are the winning photos and those receiving honourable 
mention in the VTA 40th anniversary photo contest. Winners 

in each section received an 11"x14" gallery-wrapped print 

(photo of their choice), and the overall winner also received a 
copy of the latest edition (4.1) Voyageur Hiking Trail Guide-

book and a 3-year VTA family membership. 
 

EAST 

Winner  Todd Black  Iron Bridge Trail Section  OVERALL 

WINNER  

Honourable Mention  Dieter Ropke  Near the Thessalon River 

Honourable Mention  Todd Black  Rock Lake Overlook 

 

CENTRAL  

Winner  Dieter Ropke  Red Rock Trail 

Honourable Mention   Todd Black  Carpin Beach Road  

Access Point 

Honourable Mention  Dieter Ropke  Red Rock Trail 

 

WEST 

Winner  Sheri Minardi  Near the Pictographs 

Honourable Mention    Nicole Dube  Halfway Lake,  

Pukaskwa 

Honourable Mention  Sheri Minardi On the Pictograph Trail 

VTA Presidentõs Annual Report by Carole Blaquiere 
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Hike Ontarioõs Long Distance Hiker Awards 
by David Rosenblun-Bourdieu (info@hikeontario.com) 

 
Hike Ontario has a mandate to encourage hiking for all ages and all athletic levels throughout Ontario. The Long Distance Hiker 

Awards celebrate dedicated hikers who have logged long distances on multiple Ontario trails. To receive an award, keep a hiking 

log and submit it to Hike Ontario. Get your log verified by an executive member of an Ontario hiking club. The cost of each 
badge is only $15 (Application to be approved by Hike Ontario). For more information or to apply for an award, please go to our 

website here: http://hikeontario.com/programs/long -distance-hiker-awards/. 
 

Red Pine Award: The red pine is noted for its two needles, representing two trail systems to be hiked extensively. You must hike 

a total of 550 kilometers. You must hike at least 150 kilometers on at least two trails. 
  

Trillium Award: The trillium is Ontario ôs provincial flower, with three petals. These represent three trails you must hike for at 

least 150 kilometers. You must log a total of 950 kilometers. 
  

Tamarack Award: The tamarack is known for its multiple needles, representing the multiple trails you need to hike to log the 

required 1500 kilometers. You must hike at least 150 kilometers on each of at least three trails. 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊΦΦΦǿŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳΗ  

{ŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƛƴπ
ŦƻϪǾƻȅŀƎŜǳǊǘǊŀƛƭΦŎŀ

 

Certified Hike Leader courses 
 

Anyone who participated in the May 2010 Certified Hike Leader course in 

Sault Ste. Marie please take note. If you are interested in retaining your hike 

leader status, donõt forget to renew before deadline (see items 1 and 4 below).  
Since the course was held, the student manual has been reviewed and updated 

and can be purchased for $10.00 from Hike Ontario or the VTA . If you want a 
new manual, please indicate on the renewal form. 

 

The Norõwester, Coureurs de Bois as well as the Saulteaux Club all have Hike 
Ontario hike leader trainers. If you want to become certified to lead hikes, 

please contact your local club executive and we will try to schedule a class in 

your area. The next scheduled Certified Hike Leader class for the Saulteaux 
club is Saturday Feb 21. 2015. 

 

 Certification Policies (Term Length and Re-Certification) 

 

1. CHL & WDHL Certification is valid for 5 years and expires on the 5th 

year anniversary of the day the individual obtained their certification. 

 

2. Hike Ontario may revoke an individualõs certification at any time if the 

individual fails to comply with Hike Ontario policies or requirements. 

 

3. Existing leaders must notify Hike Ontario of any change in their contact 

information to maintain their good status. 

 

4. Hike Leaders need to apply to Hike Ontario prior to their certification ex-

piring confirming that they are continuing to lead hikes and that they are a 

member in good standing of a Hike Ontario member association. They 
must also pay a $5.00 administration fee for re-certification. 

 

5. Successful applicants will have their status extended for another 5 years 

and will be sent a new wallet card with the new expiration date. 

 

mailto:info@hikeontario.com
http://hikeontario.com/programs/long-distance-hiker-awards/
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Photo Contest Winnerõs Gallery 

Here are the winning photos and those receiving honourable mention in the VTA 40th anniversary photo contest.   The overall 

winner was Todd Black with his photo of the Iron Bridge Trail Section.  Congratulations to all!   

 

EAST 
 

 

Honourable Mention  Dieter Ropke  

Near the Thessalon River 

Honourable Mention Todd Black   

Rock Lake Overlook 

OVERALL WINNER Todd Black Iron Bridge Section 
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CENTRAL  

Winner  Dieter Ropke  Red Rock Trail 
Honourable Mention  Todd Black  Carpin Beach Road 

Access Point 

Honourable Mention  Dieter Ropke  

Red Rock Trail 

Winner Sheri Minardi  Near the Pictographs 

Honourable Mention  Nicole Dube  Halfway Lake, Pukaskwa Honourable Mention  Sheri Minardi On the 

Pictograph Trail 

WEST 


